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MEETER / GREETER  
  Cathy Brubaker-Clarke  
INVOCATOR - REFLECTOR  
  Susan Crain  
THIS MEETING’S MENU 
  Beef Stroganoff; Salad Bar  
 w/6 toppings/ 3 dressings;  
 Bread/Butter; Vegetables; 
 Assorted Desserts 
STUDENT GUESTS 
  Ravenna Bulldogs 
NEXT WEEK’S BIRTHDAYS  

  Roger Spoelman   Nov 3 
  Bill Erickson     Nov 5 
  Kevin Donovan    Nov 6 
  David Ramos    Nov 9 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS   
   11/03 Meet at Holiday Inn 
   11/10 New Mercy Health Building 
 (Meet at Muskegon Country Club) 
   11/17 ADAC Story 
   11/24 Thanksgiving (No Meeting) 
 

 Muskegon Rotary Board 

   Josh Wallace joshua@mckenzieprice.com 
        Cathy Brubaker-Clarke  
          Cathy.Brubaker-Clarke@postman.org  
     Kathy Moore mooreka@co.muskegon.mi.us 
       Nancy Crandall  ncran28@comcast.netm  
          Tim Arter tarter@brickleydelong.com   
        Susan Crain susancloutier@yahoo.com 
    Jane Clingman-Scott janecs1@comcast.net  
           Ed Hendrickson clkdr2@gmail.com 
      Mark Meyers mmeyers@nortonshores.org 
       Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in 

 

Fellowship Specialness 
 

Veteran  Rotary  members 
here with,  say,  10  or more 
years of service  may recall  
when Paul  Harr is Fel low-
ship ceremonies  were 
rare:  one honoree named 
annually and nothing else 
on the program that  day. 
Those presentations are 
much more common now;  who knows –  
the day may come when Distr ict  
incentives and Club compet it ions ( “10 
Brave Rotar ians, ” NCAA sports pools) 
make it  easier for a l l  members to  more 
quickly achieve Fel lowship  status.  
 Becoming a member of the Paul 
Harr is fraternity  does begin with a brief  
ceremony. RI Foundat ion  Council Chair 
Ginny Sprague  l ikes to star t  each such 
occasion talk ing Harr is history and 

 
the award’s specialness,  to wit:  
 

“Paul Harris Fellow recognition is named  
for Paul Harris, who founded Rotary with 
three business associates in Chicago in 
1905. ... Foundation programs provide 
educational opportunities, food, potable 
water, health care, immunizations, and 
shelter for millions of persons.  These 
activities are funded, implemented and 
managed by Rotarians and Rotary clubs 
around the globe.”  
 

 The ceremony also reintroduces 
awardees to their Rotary colleagues, 
and usually  to  events or  accompl ish-
ments  previously unknown.  The 
meeting before last ,  for example,  two 
members became Paul Harr is Fellows :  
Joanie Smith  and  Tim Arter, below. 
     Br ief ly, we learned that  Joanie had 
been an educator for 49 years in 
Michigan, Cal iforn ia and New York City, 
concluding  her career  as the 
super intendent of  17 schools in New 
York City.  She volunteered extensively 
in her  churches as a teacher, youth 
leader, and head of various committees.  
 Tim had been a 10-year member and 
president  of the Shelby Rotary Club, a 
member of the Mercy Hospital 
Philanthropy Counci l  land Special Gif ts 
Committee Chair , and a member of  the 
Grand Rapids Chamber’s Regional 
Issues Committee, among other things.  
     We congratulate again these two 
energetic members,  who obviously are 
deserving of  spec ial accolades.  

Josh Wallace, President  
Cathy Brubaker-Clarke, President-Elect 
Kathy Moore, Pres-Nominee  
Nancy Crandall, Secretary 
Tim Arter, Treasurer 
Susan Crain, Imm Past President 
 
 
 

Muskegon Rotary Club 
Club 16 (2809) – District 6290, Chartered May 1, 1916 

Nov 3, 2016  12:00 – 1:15pm 
Muskegon Harbor Holiday Inn                

   Satellite ReWine Club 5:15-6:30pm Holiday Inn 

Jane Clingman-Scott, Director 
  Ed Hendrickson, Director                                                                           

Mark Meyers, Director     
Jason Piasecki, Director 

  Jamie Hekker, RIM Reporter 
Bill Johanson, RIM Editor 

THE FOUR WAY TEST THAT ROTARIANS USE IN MAKING ETHICAL DECISIONS: 
Is it the truth? Is it fair to all concerned? Will it build goodwill and better friendships? Will it be beneficial to all concerned?                                                                       

 “Literacy Committee Report” Melissa Moore     
“This is it: the absolute edge of no return: to turn back now and make home or sail irrevocably on and either find land or plunge over the world's roaring rim” - William Faulkner 
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    SPEAKERS, NEW MEMBERS ALWAYS WELCOME 

       Muskegon Holiday Inn 
          Thursdays  5:15 – 6:30pm 

  Click: ReWine Minutes 10-20-16 
http:/ /c lubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/0000
0001911/en -ca/f i les /homepage/rotary -rewine-
meeting-minutes-10-20-16/Rotary -ReWine-
Meeting-Minutes-10-20-16.pdf   

ReWine  Club’s First    
   Major Project – 11/3 

Click for better readability: 
https://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/00000001911/
en-ca/files/homepage/shot-felt-round-the-world/SHOT-
FELT--ROUND-THE-WORLD.pdf 
 

 COPS AND COMMUNITY \ NOV 1 

http://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/0000000191

1/en-ca/files/homepage/building-trust-cops-and-
community/BUILDING-TRUST---COPS-AND-
COMMUNTY.pdf 

On Stage This Week  
 

Basic education and literacy is one 
 of Rotary’s six areas of focus. 

We know that basic education and 
literacy are essential for reducing  

poverty, improving health,  
encouraging community and       
economic development, and 

promoting peace. 
 

Location Change 
Beginning this week, we’re 

meeting at the Holiday Inn   

the next 6 months 

EXCEPT FOR 

the following Thursday, 

November 10, when we’re at 

the Muskegon Country Club. 
     

Muskegon Police Chief Jeff Lewis, 
below, again announced that the 

upcoming 
Enhancing Police 
and Community 
Trust (ENPACT) 

event of the 
Diversity and 

Inclusion 
Committee is 
scheduled for 

November 1, 6 - 9 pm, at the Frauenthal 
Center, 3rd Floor, in partnership with  

the Community Foundation for 
Muskegon County. 

 
 

    RIM Reporting Team 
          Chris Burnaw cburnaw@cffmc.org  
         Tamera Collier tamerac@dcilmi.org  

      Lisa Hegenbart  lisa@bbbslakeshore.org 

    Jamie Hekker helsenja@co.muskegon.mi.us  

       Bill Johanson bill.johanson@yahoo.com 

     Peg Maniates margaret.hennelly.maniates 

                          @gmail.com 

    Kathy Moore MooreKa@co.muskegon.mi.us  

              Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in  

                        Robin Henshaw     
       robin_henshaw@usc.salvationarmy.org  

    Diane VanEpps dianemvanepps@gmail.com  

 

     This publication, Muskegon Rotary in Motion (RIM), is    
 intended for the private, non-commercial use of our   
      members and friends. Content includes RIM     
 correspondents’ reports, meeting announcements,   
  satire sort of, Club- or member-contributed social      
    media items, and Club-related borrowings from media       
      friends.  The deadline for RIM announcements – the  
     timeframe adherence to best guarantee accuracy and      
     publication of a reader’s message – is Thursday noon       
      for the following week’s issue.  Submit brief  
      announcements in writing to Editor Bill Johanson 
        or one of the RIM Correspondents above.  
            © 2016 Rotary Club of Muskegon 

 ReWine Review 
(From ReWine Meeting Minutes 10-20-16)  

October 27:  ReWine meeting moved 

to the GVSU Muskegon Innovation Hub 

Open House, located at 200 Viridian 

Drive; group decided to attend that 

event in lieu of an actual meeting.  

Asaline Scott called Doug Pollock at 

the Holiday Inn to report the meeting 

change. 

 

Remember the Century Club      

   and adjacent businesses?    

          This is them today.                                         

         Photos: Gary Post  
 

Visiting Rotarians/Guests 

Visiting Coopersville Rotarian and 
candidate for Muskegon County 
Sheriff Dennis Luce (Tom Powers); 
AgeWell Services HR Director 
Jason Kriesell (Kris Collee); Sig 
other Mary Price (Tom Schaub); 
Consumers Energy team Keith 
Burkott, Jason Durand, Norm 
Kapala (Rich Houtteman); Terry 
Dental Co-owner Jules Terry (Josh 
Wallace) Aflac Regional Director 
and prospective member Kyle 
Harris (Jeanette Harris); Harbor 
Hospice Director of Development 
and prospective member Amy 
Johnson (Mary Anne Gorman); 
Speaker and Mission for Area 
People Treasurer LaDon Gustafson  
(CLUB), and Community Shores 
Bank VP Commercial Lending and 
prospective member Chris Kuhn 
(Erin Kuhn). 
 Student Guests were from 
Western Michigan Christian High 
School. 
 

This Week back to the Holiday Inn
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Last Week’s Program 

Mission for Area 

People: Serving the 

Community 50 Years 
SPEAKER:  LaDon Gustafson 

E-MAIL: jjaltagirl@aol.com 
 

 by RIM Reporter                                                                                    
   Jamie Hekker          
 

Coordination and collaboration 
have been at the heart of Mission 
for Area People’s work since its 
inception in 1967. Founded to bring 
together the charitable efforts of 
over 50 Methodist churches in the 
Muskegon area, it began as a food 
and clothing pantry. Over the years, 
its work has grown to respond to 
the increasing needs of Muskegon County 
families including: rental and utility 
assistance, a daily congregate meal at the 
Supper House and a medical/dental 
assistance fund.  
 
The medical and dental assistance program 
provides help for the uninsured, high co-
pays for those with insurance, and 
transportation to specialists. Clients often 
include working families as well as those 
who are unemployed. MAP has developed 
relation-
ships 
with 
doctors 
and 
dentists 
to 
facilitate 
referrals. 
 
Mission 
for Area 
People also hosts special seasonal 
programs. Working with local churches and 
agencies, MAP participates in the 
Lakeshore Backpacks for Kids program in 
August. The backpacks provide supplies 
and resources for back to schools. For the 
upcoming holiday season, MAP will be 
again hosting its Thanksgiving baskets and 
holiday shop. Coordination and 
communication are keys during the holiday 
season. All major agencies providing 
holiday assistance meet and communicate 

regularly to ensure clients are able to 
receive assistance – and that they are only 
being served by one agency. 
 
A hallmark of MAP’s food pantry is that it is 
a “healthy choices” pantry. Clients are able 
to shop to select their own food, and all 
items are healthy. To help with skill-

building, MAP 
is now 
partnering 
with MSU 
Extension to 
offer Cooking 
Matters 
classes. 
Participants 
learn how to 
cook the 
healthy items 
they receive 

from the pantry and also receive much 
needed kitchen equipment: bowls, 
measuring cups, and a crockpot for 
completing the program! The next evolution 
of the program will focus on cooking and 
eating for specific chronic health conditions, 
such as diabetes, hypertension, and heart 
disease. The food pantry serves residents 
all over Muskegon County, but most of the 
clients are from Muskegon and Muskegon 
Heights. Currently MAP is seeking to 
expand partnerships in the northern areas 
of the county, where there are fewer 
services available. 
 
It is partnerships, volunteers and grants 
that make MAP successful. A few of the 
supporters include the Community 
Foundation, United Way, Blue Cross Blue 
Shield, Mercy Health, the Service League 
and Women’s Division Chamber of 
Commerce. Volunteers and financial 
support remains strong from local churches 
and over 600 volunteers assisted in 2015!  
If Rotarians are interested in volunteering, 
there are opportunities in the food and 
clothing pantry, as office volunteers and 
with the summer program. Donations of 
cooking utensils, and clothing and coat 
drives also help support the pantry 
activities.  
 
 

For more information or to donate online, 
see the new website at 
www.missionforareapeople.org. 

                              ‘Round  

             Rotary’s  

               RIM  

 

NEWS / ANNOUNCEMENTS – 

PRESIDENT 

This next Thursday, November 3, as 

perhaps you’ve RIM-read a couple 

times already, we will be back at 

our winter location: the Holiday Inn 

or “that away,” according to 

President Josh’s finger pointing. 

How-

ever, 

please 

note 

that 

on 

Nov 

10, 

we 

will meet at the Muskegon Country 

Club, before returning to the 

Holiday Inn until May. 

 

 

NEWS / ANNOUNCEMENTS – 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS, 

GUESTS 

 
A few 

Rotarians 

still need 

to pick 

up  

t-shirts 

from 

Merica 

Dobry, 

left.  

This is the last call – leftovers will 

be (and have been) offered for sale 

to other members. 
 

NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION 
will be held on Wednesday, 
November 2, 8:00am at the 

Shoreline Inn. If you are a new 
member or haven’t yet attended 

orientation, please come on 
Wednesday! 

mailto:jjaltagirl@aol.com
http://www.missionforareapeople.org/


Grape Escape Co-Chair Deni 
Hunter, center, presents 
$10,000 from our major 
fundraiser’s proceeds to the 
Muskegon Promise. Megan 
Byard-Karaba is on hand to 
accept the huge and heavy 
payment (which President Josh 
has to help hold up for this 
photo), and thank her Promise 
Zone Board Members. In the 
past year, the Muskegon 
Promise raised over $1 million 
and the program is now 
available to all schools in the 
County. 
 

Kyle Harris, below center, joined 

as the newest member of the 

Muskegon 

Rotary, sponsored 

by his wife 

Jeanette.  Kyle is 

a native of 

Muskegon, a 

graduate of 

Muskegon Catholic Central and 

Michigan State University.  Prior to 

returning to Muskegon, he lived for 

several years in Chicago.  Both 

Kyle and Jeanette work for 

AFLAC. 

 

Speaking of 

Jeanette 

Harris, she 

had her Red 

Star removed 

by President 

Josh. 

 

 

 

 

A Golf Package, left over from the 

Grape Escape Silent Auction will 

be auctioned off at our meeting on 

November 10 at the Muskegon 

Country Club. Please see Josh 

Wallace if you would like more 

information.  

 

This week in the “10 Brave 

Rotarians”: Only a few travelers on 

the Port City Princess remain. 

Unfortunately, Mark Meyers fell 

overboard and was eliminated. 

 

On November 3, the film “Shot Felt 

‘Round the World” will be screened 

at the Holiday Inn at 6:00pm. Pizza 

and n/a beverages will be provided. 

For more information, contact 

Orville Crain, or see the event 

Facebook page. Also, see page 2. 

 

The third annual “Building Trust: 

Cops and Community Forum” will 

be held on Tuesday, November 1 at 

the Frauenthal Center. The event is 

sponsored by the Diversity and 

Inclusion Committee and will run 

from 5:30 – 8:00pm.  See page 2. 

 

Tom Schaub, right with Ginny 

Sprague, long time Rotarian and 

dedicated community volunteer, 

received a Paul Harris Fellowship.  
 

 

 

 
 

 

Another Paul Harris Fellow 


